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William and Mary Professor’s International Exhibit Helps Lafayette High School Celebrate Black History Month 
 (Williamsburg, VA) – To help Lafayette High School—and the Williamsburg community—celebrate Black History Month in a way it never has before, William and Mary English Professor Joanne Braxton has given the school her international exhibit “African American Odyssey” to display during the month of February.

Stirring photos and poetic captions from Braxton’s pilgrimage to West Africa in 1998 now line the halls of Lafayette High School, along with other African American artifacts. The exhibit, which has traveled to several museums and other locations including the University of Muenster in Germany, features photographs that Braxton never intended to be used for public display.

“When I saw the pictures, I realized that they tell a story, a very personal story, that explores the problem of memory and the meaning of being an African American in ways I had neither anticipated nor expected,” Braxton said.

Already, the presence of the exhibit has inspired a series of related events at the high school, including performances by the jazz band, step team and gospel choir, in addition to countless SOL connections for teachers in all disciplines.

Perhaps the most unique aspects of this month-long celebration are the community-oriented programs resulting from the collaborative efforts of William and Mary, Lafayette High School, and Colonial Williamsburg. On Thursday, Feb. 19th, Braxton will give a guided tour of the exhibit from 5 p.m. to 7 p.m. Also that evening, there will be a colonial craft demonstration and Griot storytelling by Felix Simmons. Then, on Wednesday Feb. 25, from 5 p.m. to 7 p.m. Joanne Crematie, a member of the 54-40 African American Quilters Guild will speak about the construction and significance of 19th century signal quilts. The following evening, Feb. 26, from 5 p.m. to 7 p.m., Colonial Williamsburg’s Harvey Bakari will give a presentation on African Americans in the American Revolution. All events will take place in the Small Lecture Hall at Lafayette High School and are free and open to the public. 

Working closely with Lafayette High School’s Gifted and Talented teacher Lynda Dunnigan and history teacher Aaron Butler, Braxton hopes the exhibit and month-long celebration will offer students—and the community at large—a glimpse into history they otherwise might not see.

“I hope that it will increase the understanding of the peoples and cultures of Africa, and the effects of what, at the time, was the largest forced migration in the history of the human race. I hope it will help us to come to terms with the shame and guilt associated with the past so that healing can take place, and new alliances can be forged,” she said.

A widely published author and popular speaker, Braxton also directs the Middle Passage Project at William and Mary. She credits the College, who funded the exhibit at Lafayette High School, for supporting community presence and outreach.
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